
June 19, 2011 

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

 

 
 Dear Fellow Parishioners and Brother Knights, Hope you are all 

having a great weekend. Our next meeting will be on July 6th at 7pm in 

Columbus Hall. God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

 

Choose Life -Although most research has focused on the negative effects of 

abortion on women, there is another, often over-looked victim: the father. 

Although some fathers may push the pregnant mother into choosing 

abortion, there are others who desperately want their baby to live. Imagine 

the helplessness of these fathers unable to save the life of their unborn child 

- a situation that can lead to long-term mental health issues. (For all THE 

MOST HOLY TRINITY 

men who have helped create an unexpected pregnancy, that they may 

encourage the expectant mother, we pray...) 

 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) - Come join us for fun, games music, crafts 

and more at our Son Surf Beach Blast VBS, July 11 - 15, from 9:00am - 

Noon. You can register in the parish office or the Religious Education 

office or call 738-8770 for more information. 

 

Confirmation and First Communion Photos - 

You can pick up Confirmation and First Communion pictures in the 

Religious Education office during the week, Monday - Thursday, from 9am 

- 5pm or call 738-8770. 

 

Top Music countdown - The June Music Countdown is available online. 

You can review 25 of the hottest songs on the charts (including links to 

lyrics and videos). This is a great resource for parents. Simply go to 

www.cornerstonemedia.org , click to the Top Music Countdown 

Subscribers’ link at the top of the page and enter username: tmc1618, and 

user password: stjoe1618. 

  

  

 

 

 

Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people.  

 

Olimpia Zataray     Megan Lloyd         Lynn Gregory             Ruth Leniz            

Sam Glandon         Cliff Ferry                  Clyde Ostler          Helen Anthony       

John Urdaneta        Walt Shaffer           Earlene Larsen      Ilene Gonzales        

Vaughn Mueller     Palmira Reyes        Juan Uriaguereca   Darryl Robison       

Luz Herrera            Tristan Killoy         Milad Zayat           Cecile Johnston      

Rose Badra 

  

Please let the parish office know of your loved one’s recovery, so that his/her 

name may be removed from the list. 

 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We especially thank       

LIPPARELLI and Associates, Inc. and LYNNE HOFFMAN, Lactation 

Consultant. Please patronize these and all of our bulletin advertisers. 

 

  

 

• BAPTISM CLASSES -  Spanish Class - Class will be June 25 at 

6:00pm in Columbus Hall.  English Classes - Classes will be July 20 and July 

27 at 6:00pm in Thomas Hall. 

 

• Young Adult/Teen Group - “Theology of the Body” study group will 

meet every Wednesday from 7:00pm - 8:30pm in the Youth Room. They will 

be studying with a series by Jason and Crystilina Everret. Pizza and drinks will 

be served. Call Annie at 934-4815 for more information. This will be led by Pat 

Klekas. 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

June 20 
Mon.   June 20  - 12:10pm  + Malifisa Tomera    - Ann & Charles Chester 

Mon.   June 20  -   2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION SERVICE 

Tues.   June 21  -    NO LITURGY 
Wed.   June 22  - 12:10pm  + Doc Smith                                - Lou Arano 

Thurs. June 23  - NO LITURGY 

Fri.     June 24  -  12:10pm   + Richard Morris                        - James Puccinelli 
Sat.    June 25   -    5:00pm   + Jack & Madeleine DeFevre     - Ron & Lillian 

Sun.   June 26   -  8:00am   + Fernando & Lolita Puccinelli  - Roy & Lisa Shurtz 

Sun.   June 26  -  10:00am   + Norma Jurey                            - Tognini Family 
Sun. (Spanish)  - 12:00pm   + Teresa Gonzalez                       - Her Family 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.)  -    4:00pm   FOR THE PARISH 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF June 20 

Mon.   Gn 12:1-9      Ps 33:12-13,18-20,22      Mt 7:1-5 

Tue.  Gn 13:2,5-18      Ps 15:2-5      Mt 7:6-12-14 

Wed. Gn 15:1-12,17-18      Ps 105:1-4,6-9     Mt 7:15-20 

Thur. Gn 16:1-12,15-16      Ps 106:1-5      Mt 7:21-29 

Fri. Is 49:1-6       Ps 139:1-3,13-15      Acts 13:22-26      Lk 1:57-66,80 

Sat.  Gn 18:1-15      (Ps) Lk 1:46-50,53-55      Mt 8:5-17 

Sun. Dt 8:2-3,14b-16a Ps 147:12-15,19-20   1 Cor 10:16-17   Jn 6:51-58 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have received, our parish family and 

friends have contributed to the Church $6.907.35 for June 12, 2011.  

”Team St. Joseph” 

“Relay for Life” 

June25 and 26 

Elko High School Track 

(On Cedar Street) 

 

We have commitments! 

 

3pm - Elko Mexican Folkloric Ballet 

4pm - Queen of Peace Rosary Club, Spring Creek 

5pm - Holy Family Mother’s Group 

6pm - St. Ignatius Spiritual Exercises Prayer Group 

7pm - Queen of Peace Rosary Club, Elko & Women of St. Joseph 

7pm - Honorary Lap in memory of Nora Hatfield (time approx.) 

8pm - Teddy Leigh Family & Bob and Betty Smith 

9pm - Deacon Cecil & Alma Gingerich and Parish Council 

10pm - R.C.I.A. 

11pm - Fr. Dan & Barbara Hollingshead 

12pm - Fr. Hermes & Lyle Nutting 

1am - Patrick Klekas 

2am - Seminarian Teo & Music Ministry 

3am - Kersten Milligan and Lisa Becker 

4am - Teresa Lipparelli & K of C Women’s Auxiliary 

5am - Valentina Ortiz & Patti Harris 

6am - Knights of Columbus 

7am - Women in God’s Service 

8am - Altar Servers 

Please contact:   

Jody Barnhart at 340-2562 or  Claudia Riordan at 744-4302for more 

details and commitments to “just 1 hour.” 



P.O. = Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)         C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory) 

Mon.  June 20 Tue.  June 21 Wed.  June 22 Thur.  June 23 Fri.  June 24 Sat.  June 25 Sun.  June 26 

 

 

 

 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

2:00pm (Manor) - 

Communion 

Service 

 

 

6:00pm - 8:00pm - 

Spanish 

Confirmation Class 

in T.H. 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm - T.O.P.S. 

in Y.R. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

1:00 - 8:00pm - 

EUCHARISTIC 

ADORATION 

 

 

 

7:00pm -8:30m - 

Young Adult/Teen 

Group in Y.R. 

 

 RightPath 

Health 

Screening 

Clinic 

in M.D. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm - Legion of 

Mary in Church 

 

6:00pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

11:00am- AA in 

C.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

6:00pm - G.A. in 

C.H. (934-7297) 

 

 

7:00pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

Church 

8:00am - 5:00pm - 

Spanish Retreat in 

M.D. 

 

2:00pm - RELAY 

FOR LIFE begins 

 

4:00pm - 

CONFESSIONS 

 

5:00pm - 

LITURGY 

 

6:00pm - Spanish 

Baptism Class in 

C.H. 

 

6:30pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

8:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

8:00am - 2:00pm - 

Spanish Retreat in 

M.D. 

 

10:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

12:00am - MISA 

EN ESPANOL 

 

3:30pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

C.H. 

 

4:00pm - Spring 

Creek Liturgy 

  

400th Anniversary of the King James Bible 

   Last month marked 400 years since the King James Version of the Bible 

(KJV) was published. The KJV’s contribution to Christian theology and the 

English language might be debatable but there is no question about its 

significance to English speaking Christians who needed the Scriptures in a 

tongue that they could understand, for study, for prayer, and for liturgical 

purposes. The KJV was not the first English translation of the Bible. Before 

the KJV there was the Great Bible (1539), the Geneva Bible (1560) and the 

Bishop’s Bible (1568) for the Church of England faithful (Anglicans) . The 

English speaking Catholics had the Douai-Rheims Bible (DR). The DR 

Bible was translated by the English College of Douai, France and then 

published in Rheims, France in 1582. 

   The KJV eclipsed all the previous translations, both Protestant and 

Catholic, partly because of the readability of its English. The Catholic Bible 

was so filled with latinized vocabulary that it was unreadable in many 

places. The KJV appealed to the English speakers because of the quality of 

its English. But even at that time, late 16th century, a time when the English 

language was developing in remarkable ways, the language of the KJV was 

already somewhat archaic. However, the KJV became the preferred bible of 

most of the English speaking Christians for many years. 

   There had been much development not only in the translation process but 

more so in the English language itself since the publication of the KJV. Not 

only do we have Bibles that are very readable and at the same time 

relatively faithful to the original Hebrew and Greek texts, bibles have also 

become less expensive and more available. But the Scriptures remain to be 

neglected by many Christians, especially Catholics. The Bible is not a 

museum piece that we lock up in an exhibition case (or we place on our 

family altar and is rarely read). The Bible, which is God’s word, has an 

alarming tendency to break out of any enclosure and challenge us. 

   Each summer we have a vacation bible school for children. Why can’t we 

have something similar (without the crafts, but with snacks) for adults. So 

for four –1½ hr. sessions (July 23, Aug. 2, 9 & 16) we will wrestle with the 

word of God. The course will be: A (very) short introduction on the New 

Testament. So on the 400th year of the KJV, let us try to listen more deeply 

to the consoling and challenging word of God. -  Fr. Hermes 

 

CRAFTY LADIES 

Meet the 3rd Friday of every month from 8:30am - 10:30am 

Mater Dei Hall basement - Fir Street entrance 

Next meeting is July 15 

Swedish Weaving and Silk Necklaces 

taught by Lynn and Jody 

Materials provided Just bring your craftiness and willingness to learn! 

 

Cathedral Health Services - RightPath Health Screenings 

June 23 

RightPath Health Screening represents a recent joining of 2 companies - The 

Gerontology Research Foundation and Cathedral Health Services. Now the 

only non-profit organization in the country, we have a new name and an 

expanded program and look forward to continuing to serve your Community. 

An immediate written report is given, but sonograms are provided only if there 

is significant pathology found. Many diseases are preventable or better treated 

if detected early - prior to symptoms. Timing is the key. For more details or an 

appointment, please call 1-800-770-0240. 

  

 

 

 

 

  

Casa de Vida is a nurturing home for girls, providing comprehensive tools to 

make changes in the lives of young women and their babies. It is easy to make 

a real impact with your donation today. 

 

 Casa’s Wish List: 

 Formula 

 Toddler size diapers - 18 month - 3 years 

   Girl clothes 

   Baby socks 

   Crib sheets 

   Pack 7 Play protable cribs 

   Maternity cloths 

   Vacuum cleaners 

   Office supplies 

   Baby clothes - newborn to 5T 

   Gift cards 

 

Donations may be brought to Casa de Vida - 

Monday - Friday 10:00am - 4:00pm 

1290 Mill Street 

Reno, NV 89502 

329-1070 

More info needed: info@casadevidareno.org  

mailto:info@casadevidareno.org

